

John Robortella < john.robortella@gmail.com>

## Planning Board Meeting 8/7/2019

1 message

edie56chap@aol.com <edie56chap@aol.com> To: john.robortella@gmail.com

Wed, Aug 7, 2019 at 9:51 AM

John-

I have an unbelievable full day today and am unsure whether I will be able to make the meeting tonight.

I have read over Lakeside Engineering PC report and have many concerns that I feel need addressing. I am not in favor of the board issuing a NEG DEC.

It seems that Delaware River Solar has not given to the board the full information in regards to this project.

- 1. The Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan: Is this criteria been met?
- 2. Concerns on the Project Geotechnical Report and Structural Issues: Frost in #1, Cobbles and boulder in #2, the Aquifer is a major concern as has been all along #3. #4 needs to be addressed.
- 3. I am very concerned about the 30 years down the road and what the soil will be at this point.

This is a huge issue that I know has been in the works for some time, but it seems as though we still need to go further to investigate the impact for this community. As once you open the door to this one, this is what Farmington will become. Known not as a bedroom/farming community but as the land of solar panels.

I really feel we need to go one step further and issue the POS DEC. I will state that I am NOT OPPOSED to solar power. Farmers have the opportunity to add this to their barns and other buildings to help sustain their farming operation. Any homeowner could apply to add this to their homes or additional buildings.

Please consider issuing the POS DEC and give this a bit more investigating. This is Farmington's future we are talking about.

Thank you,

Edith Chapman 230 Ellsworth Road